
Item G16
#2002-350 - Approving Agreement with Olsson Associates for 
Business Improvement District 4 Professional Engineering and 
Landscape Architecture Services
The Public Works Department advertised for proposals for Professional Engineering and 
Landscape Architecture Services on September 20, 20002.  Three proposals were opened on 
October 11, 2002.  A committee from the Public Works Department and the Community 
Projects Department reviewed the proposals and selected Olsson Associates.  An Agreement 
and Scope of Services were negotiated for the amount of  $156,866 for the following:
Field Surveys
Functional Design: Conceptual Landscaping/Urban Design, Roadway Design, Right-of-Way 
Design, Title Ownership Research for Adjacent Properties
Final Design: Landscaping Design, Urban Roadway Design, Roadway Lighting, Traffic 
Signal Design
Public Involvement: Conduct Public Information Meetings (two)
Right–of-Way Acquisition Services: Right-of-Way Appraisals
Project Management, Meetings and Project Coordination
Contract Bidding Services
Construction Phase Services

It is recommended that Council approve the selection and authorize execution of the 
Agreement. Adequate funds are available in account number 40033530-90066 for this 
project. The Agreement should be approved so that the project can proceed and be completed 
in as timely a manner as possible.

Tuesday, November 12, 2002
Speical Mtg/Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Steve Riehle, City Engineer/Public Works Director

City of Grand Island City Council



 
  Approved as to Form ¤_______________ 
  November 7, 2002 ¤   City Attorney   

  

 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-350 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited proposals for Professional Engineering and 
Landscape Architecture Services along a ½ mile stretch of South Locust Street from Stolley Park Road to 
Fonner Park Road, according to plans and Request for Proposals on file with the Public Works 
Department; and 
 
 WHEREAS, proposals were due on October 11, 2002; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Olsson Associates of Grand Island, Nebraska, submitted a proposal in 
accordance with the terms of the Request for Proposals and all other statutory requirements contained 
therein, being in the negotiated amount of $156,866. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the proposal of Olsson Associates of Grand Island, 
Nebraska for professional engineering and landscape architecture services along a one-half mile stretch of 
South Locust Street from Stolley Park Road to Fonner Park Road is hereby approved as the best proposal 
received at the negotiated amount of $156,866. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that an agreement by and between the city and such 
contractor be entered into for such project; and the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute 
such agreement on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 
 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on November 12, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


